
 
BETTY T. YEE 

California State Controller 

Local Government Programs and Services Division 
MAILING ADDRESS P.O. Box 942850, Sacramento, CA 94250 

3301 C Street, Suite 700, Sacramento, CA 95816 

October 15, 2019 
 
 
SUBJECT: General Costs of Government 
 
 
Dear County Official: 
 
As outlined in Title 2, Code of Federal Regulations Part 200 (2 CFR 200), Uniform 
Administrative Requirements, Cost Principles, and Audit Requirements for Federal Awards, and 
with concurrence from the Federal Department of Health and Human Services, the California 
State Controller’s Office has determined that many of the administrative costs for the county chief 
executive’s office do not meet the criteria to be allowable under Federal awards. 
 
2 CFR 200.444 states, in part, “Unallowable costs include: (1) Salaries and expenses of the Office 
of the Governor of a state or the chief executive of a local government…”   
 
Unallowable costs include activities after the individual department budgets have been formulated 
and reviewed by the centralized budget office, for example:  

• The compilation of individual department budgets into the executive budget;  

• Revenue projections, budget monitoring, and central budget office interactions with the 
chief executive’s office during budget development; and  

• Defending the budget to the County Board of Supervisors. 
 
The unallowable costs are those related to the political aspects of the budget process, which could 
reasonably be construed as a general cost of government. 
 
Allowable costs related to budget formulation are those incurred in developing the individual 
department budgets before the individual budgets are consolidated and submitted to the chief 
executive. This includes developing guidance on the preparation of individual department 
budgets, developing forms and related instructions, assisting departments in the preparation of 
their individual budgets, and reviewing and analyzing the individual budgets. Allowable costs 
related to the budget execution activity are those incurred in controlling and managing a budget 
(appropriation) for a given year. 
 
The DHHS memo that supports this policy letter is attached. Section II of the memo describes the 
requirements for identifying and documenting allowable costs. 
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If you have any questions regarding this policy, please contact Darryl Mar, Supervisor of the 
County Cost Plans Unit at (916) 327-2284. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Original signed by 
 
SANDEEP SINGH 
Manager 
Local Government Policy Section 
 
Enclosure:  DHHS Treatment of Costs of State and Local Budget Offices Memo 
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